

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

TOWN OF HEMPSTEAD

TOWN BOARD MEETING

One Washington Street

Hempstead, New York 11550

September 19, 2023

7:00 P.M.

BEFORE: DONALD X CLAVIN, JR.

SUPERVISOR



1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

A P P E A R A N C E S:

DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY

COUNCILMAN CARINI

COUNCILMAN DUNNE

COUNCILWOMAN MILLER

COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA

COUNCILWOMAN RYDER

RECEIVER OF TAXES JANINE DRISCOLL

CLERK MURRAY

DEPUTY CLERK POKALSKY

TOWN ATTORTNEY MACCARONE

CHIEF OF STAFF LIBERT

COMPTROLLER MASTROMARINO



1 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Good Evening and welcome
2 to the September 19, 2023, Hempstead Town Board Meeting.

3 Madam Clerk, would you please call the roll?

4 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

5 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I am here.

6 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

7 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Here.

8 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

9 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Here.

10 CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

11 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Here.

12 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

13 COUCNILWOMAN MILLER: Here.

14 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

15 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Here.

16 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

17 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Here.

18 CLERK MURRAY: Receiver of Taxes Janine

19 Driscoll?

20 RECEIVER OF TAXES DRISCOLL: Here.

21 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, Deputy Supervisor,
22 would you lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

23 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Pleasure.

24 (Whereupon, Deputy Supervisor Goosby led the
25 Assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance. After, the

1 following ensued.)

2 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: All right. Madam
3 Clerk, would you please call the first Public Hearing.

4 CLERK MURRAY: Yes, I will.

5 All right, we have a Local Law regarding
6 "Regulations and Restrictions" to limit parking near
7 Lawrence, Levittown, Lido Beach, Oceanside Point Lookout,
8 Roosevelt Wantagh, West Hempstead and Woodmere - (To
9 amend Chapter 202 of the Code of the Town of Hempstead.)

10 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay.

11 Any Member of the Board wish to be heard?

12 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
13 the following ensued.)

14 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I don't have any slips
15 on item Number 1, is there anybody who wants to be heard
16 on Item Number 1 that did not sign in?

17 (Whereupon, no comments were heard.

18 After, the following ensued.)

19 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not may I please
20 have a motion.

21 COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: I move that the
22 Public Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the item.

23 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Second.

24 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

25 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

1 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

2 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

3 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

4 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

5 CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

6 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

7 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

8 COUCNILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

9 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

10 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

11 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

12 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

13 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please call
14 the next item.

15 CLERK MURRAY: We have a proposed Local Law
16 regarding "Parking or Standing Prohibitions," in
17 Bellmore, East Meadow, Elmont, near Floral Park, Franklin
18 Square, near Freeport, near Lawrence, Point Lookout,
19 Roosevelt, Uniondale, and Wantagh - (To amend Section
20 202-1 of the Code of the Town of Hempstead.)

21 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Any Member of the Board
22 wish to be heard on this?

23 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
24 the following ensued.)

25 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I do have a couple of

1 slips on Item Number 2.

2 First, I have a Michelle Cooper.

3 If you go to the back there and give your
4 name and address, that'd be fantastic. Thank you.

5 How are you doing?

6 MICHELLE COOPER: I'm well, thanks. How
7 are you?

8 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Good.

9 MICHELLE COOPER: Again, I'm Michelle
10 Cooper.

11 Again, thank you for the opportunity just
12 to express some of my concerns with regards to this.

13 Hopefully, this falls under this Item, but
14 the reason I'm here today is 66 Nassau Road is the former
15 home of Michelle's Upward Prep, which is back in the day
16 of Bustling Elementary School - -

17 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Is it regarding Item
18 Number 2?

19 MICHELLE COOPER: It's in regard to
20 parking, to Commercial Industrial parking.

21 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, but we're calling
22 right, now, the Hearing in relation to Number 2, is that
23 address on this Item Number 2, Mr. Reed?

24 MICHELLE COOPER: It is in Roosevelt.

25 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: No, I know that.

1 We do have a Public Comment Section later
2 on, you can speak.

3 But, generally, the rules, when we present
4 an Item, the public speaks to that Item we're voting on.

5 MICHELLE COOPER: Okay, the specific address
6 is not in there, but I just figured - -

7 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: That's fine, you stick
8 around, this gentleman right, here, is from our Traffic
9 Control.

10 We have a Public Section later on not too
11 far away you can come back.

12 But in the interim, Tom, maybe you can go
13 back and you'll get the information for you to follow up
14 with you.

15 Is that okay?

16 MICHELLE COOPER: Not a problem.

17 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, awesome. Thank
18 you very much.

19 MICHELLE COOPER: Thank you.

20 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Now, I also have a Tom
21 Moran.

22 (Whereupon, "I want to speak on Item Number
23 3," was called out from the audience. After, the
24 following ensued.)

25 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, that's fine.

1 I don't have any other slips on Item Number
2 2.

3 Does anybody else wish to be heard that
4 didn't sign in on Item Number 2?

5 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
6 the following ensued.)

7 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, may I please have
8 a motion?

9 COUNCILMAN CARINI: I move the Public
10 Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the item.

11 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Second.

12 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Second the
13 Motion.

14 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

15 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

16 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

17 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

18 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

19 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

20 CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

21 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

22 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

23 COUCNILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

24 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

25 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

1 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

2 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

3 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, Madam Clerk,
4 please call the next item.

5 CLERK MURRAY: We have a proposed Local Law
6 regarding "Arterial "Stops, in Franklin Square, Oceanside
7 Point Lookout, Uniondale and Wantagh - (To amend Section
8 197-5 of the Code of the Town of Hempstead.)

9 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, any Member of the
10 Board wish to be heard?

11 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
12 the following ensued.)

13 SUSPERVISOR CLAVIN: All right, I do have a
14 slip.

15 Mr. Moran, good evening, again.

16 If you give your name and address for the
17 record. Thank you.

18 THOMAS MORAN: Yes, Thomas Moran. 54
19 Parkside drive in Point Lookout, New York.

20 Again, my name is Tom Moran.

21 I'm the President of the Point Lookout Civic
22 Association.

23 And, I'm here, tonight, in support of the
24 proposal to install Stop signs at Lido Boulevard and the
25 intersection of Freeport Avenue.

1 Stop signs at this location is the biggest
2 request we get from our community.

3 And, if we had not received any opposition
4 to the placement of these Stop signs, these Stop signs
5 would be placed at the main pedestrian crosswalk in town
6 and would stop drivers and provide a measure of safety to
7 pedestrians at the busiest crosswalk in Point Lookout.

8 There are already existing crosswalks at
9 this location, but nothing to stop traffic.

10 There are no Stop signs for the entire
11 length of Lido Boulevard, while in Point Lookout, that is
12 at twelve blocks without any sort of Stop sign to control
13 traffic.

14 These Stop signs would force drivers to slow
15 drivers down and stop halfway through town.

16 Finally, there are four East/West roads in
17 Point Lookout.

18 The only one of those that does not have a
19 Stop sign at Freeport Avenue is Lido Boulevard, which is
20 the main intersection, which is the main road in town.

21 As such, we are asking that you please
22 approve this measure.

23 Thank you for your time and consideration.

24 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Thank you. Mr. Moran.

25 Maybe, I'll actually just follow up with an

1 email to Councilman Carini about that second request for
2 the Stop sign down there.

3 I know you were nice enough to point this
4 one out and Councilman Carini really wanted to follow-up,
5 but if you could let us know in the other one, as well.

6 THOMAS MORAN: Yeah, no, it's all been
7 great.

8 I really appreciate everything you guys did
9 with that. That was a great Stop sign. Thank you for
10 that.

11 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Great. Thank you very
12 much.

13 I don't have any other slips on this
14 Hearing.

15 Does anybody else wish to be heard?

16 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
17 the following ensued.)

18 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I please
19 have a motion?

20 COUNCILMAN CARINI: I moved the Public
21 Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the item.

22 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Second the
23 Motion.

24 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

25 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

1 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

2 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

3 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

4 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

5 CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

6 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

7 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

8 COUCNILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

9 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

10 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

11 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

12 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

13 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, Madam Clerk,
14 please call the next item.

15 CLERK MURRAY: We have a proposed Local Law
16 regarding "U-Turns Prohibited," in Elmont - (To amend
17 Section 197-2 of the Code of the Town of Hempstead.)

18 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: All right. Any Member
19 of the Board wish to be heard?

20 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
21 the following ensued.)

22 SUPERVISOR CALVIN: All right. I don't have
23 any slips.

24 Any member of the public that did not sign
25 in that wishes to be heard on this item?

1 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
2 the following ensued.)

3 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I please
4 have a motion?

5 COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: I move the Public
6 Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the item.

7 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: I second that
8 motion.

9 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

10 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

11 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

12 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

13 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

14 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

15 CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

16 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

17 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

18 COUCNILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

19 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

20 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

21 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

22 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

23 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, Madam Clerk,
24 please call the next item.

25 CLERK MURRAY: We have a proposed Local Law

1 regarding "Restricted Parking In Residential areas near
2 Belmont Park in the vicinity of Elmont."

3 CLERK MURRAY: Okay. Any Member of the
4 Board wish to be heard?

5 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
6 the following ensued.)

7 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I do not have any
8 slips.

9 Is there anybody that wishes to be heard on
10 this item?

11 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
12 the following ensued.)

13 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I please
14 have a motion?

15 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: I move the Public
16 Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the item.

17 COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: Second.

18 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

19 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

20 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

21 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

22 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

23 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

24 CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

25 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

1 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

2 COUCNILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

3 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

4 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

5 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

6 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

7 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please call
8 the next item.

9 CLERK MURRAY: We have a proposed Local Law
10 regarding "School Speed Limits," in Hewlett and Inwood -
11 (To amend Chapter 190 of the Code of the Town of
12 Hempstead by the insertion of two locations into Section
13 190-4 Subdivision "A" in relation to a 20-mph school
14 speed limit, 7:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M. school days.

15 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Any Member of the Board
16 wish to be heard?

17 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
18 the following ensued.)

19 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I don't have any slips.
20 Any member of the public wish to be heard on Item Number
21 6?

22 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
23 the following ensued.)

24 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I, please,
25 have a motion.

1 COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: I move the Public
2 Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the item.

3 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Second.

4 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

5 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

6 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

7 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

8 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

9 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

10 CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

11 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

12 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

13 COUCNILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

14 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

15 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

16 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

17 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

18 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please call
19 the next item.

20 CLERK MURRAY: We have a proposed Local Law
21 regarding "Gross Weight Restrictions," in Elmont and
22 South Hempstead - (To amend Section 192-1 of the Code of
23 the Town of Hempstead.)

24 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Any Member of the Board
25 wish to be heard?

1 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
2 the following ensued.)

3 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I do not have any slips.
4 Any member of the public wishes to be heard
5 on this item that did not sign in?

6 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
7 the following ensued.)

8 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I, please,
9 have a motion.

10 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: I move the Public
11 Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the item.

12 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Second the
13 motion.

14 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

15 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

16 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

17 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

18 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

19 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

20 CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

21 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

22 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

23 COUCNILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

24 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

25 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

1 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

2 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

3 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please call
4 the next item.

5 CLERK MURRAY: We have an item Adopting the
6 Town of Hempstead Public Parking Field Maps showing
7 parking regulations at certain Parking Fields in Seaford
8 - (S2) - (To amend Section 80-4 of the Code of the Town
9 of Hempstead.)

10 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay. Any member of the
11 Board wishes to be heard?

12 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
13 the following ensued.)

14 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I do not have any slips.
15 Anybody wishes to be heard that did not sign in for item?

16 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
17 the following ensued.)

18 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I please have
19 a motion?

20 COUNCILMAN CARINI: I move the Public Hearing
21 be closed and the Board adopt the item.

22 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: I second that item.

23 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

24 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

25 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

1 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

2 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

3 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

4 CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

5 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

6 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

7 COUCNILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

8 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

9 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

10 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

11 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

12 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please call
13 the next item.

14 CLERK MURRAY: Our last Public Hearing is a
15 proposed "Handicapped Parking On Public Streets," in
16 Elmont, Franklin Square, near Lawrence, Oceanside,
17 Seaford, Uniondale and near Valley Stream - (Terrace
18 Avenue, Heathcote Road, Emporia Avenue, Cleveland Street,
19 Third Avenue, Lawrence Avenue, Loftus Avenue, Martin
20 Court, Fenimore Avenue, Merillon Street, Fenwood Drive.)

21 SUPERVISOR CLAIN: Any Member of the Board
22 wish to be heard?

23 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
24 the following ensued.)

25 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, I do not have

1 any slips. Anybody in the public wish to be heard on
2 this item?

3 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,
4 the following ensued.)

5 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I please have
6 a motion?

7 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: I move the Public Hearing
8 be closed and the Board adopt the item.

9 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Second the
10 motion.

11 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

12 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

13 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

14 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

15 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

16 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

17 CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

18 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

19 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

20 COUCNILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

21 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

22 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

23 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

24 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

25 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please call

1 the Administrative Calendar.

2 CLERK MURRAY: On the Administrative
3 Calendar we have Items 10 through 36.

4 I also have two items of an Emergency or
5 Urgent Nature.

6 The first is entitled a Resolution Waiving
7 certain provisions of the Town Code relative to the
8 Seaford Chamber of Commerce Fall Festival and to
9 authorize the Commissioner of General Services to execute
10 documents in connection with that function.

11 The second Emergency Resolution is entitled,
12 "Resolution authorizing the Department of Buildings to
13 issue a building permit with a fee cap in connection with
14 building permit application Number 23-6834 and all
15 associated applications, open permits, certificates and
16 Board of Zoning Appeals fees for the Yeshiva Ketana of
17 Long Island for a third story addition to existing
18 religious school building at the premises located at 321
19 Dowdy Boulevard in Inwood, Town of Hempstead, Nassau
20 County, New York.

21 They will be added as Items 37 and 38 on
22 the calendar.

23 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Any Member of the Board
24 wish to be heard on the Administrative Calendar?

25 (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,

1 the following ensued.)

2 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: All right. I do not
3 have any slips.

4 Any member of the public wish to be heard
5 of the Administrative Calendar?

6 (Whereupon, no comments were heard.

7 After, the following ensued.)

8 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I please
9 have a motion?

10 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: I move the
11 Administrative Calendar Number 10 through 38.

12 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Can I please have a
13 second?

14 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Second.

15 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

16 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: That is an Aye.

17 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

18 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

19 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

20 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

21 CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

22 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

23 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

24 COUCNILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

25 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

1 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

2 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

3 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

4 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, Madam Clerk, do
5 you have a motion to adjourn?

6 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: I move that we
7 adjourn.

8 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Second.

9 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

10 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

11 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

12 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

13 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

14 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

15 CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

16 DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

17 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

18 COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

19 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

20 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

21 CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

22 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

23 (Whereupon the official Meeting of the
24 Hempstead Town Board was concluded.)

25

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

CERTIFICATE BY REPORTER

I do hereby certify that the foregoing Verbatim Transcript of the Town of Hempstead Town Board Meeting held on September 19, 2023 consisting of pages 1 through 24 is an accurate transcription of my cryptic notes.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I SET MY HAND THIS DAY.

CFM

CERTIFIED COURT REPORTER

NORTH SHORE COURT REPORTERS

NOTARY PUBLIC - STATE OF NEW YORK

